

## **London Housing Registry**

December 19, 2013

Chair and Members Community and Protective Services Committee 379 Dundas St. Suite #203 London, Ontario N6B 1V5

Dear Chair and Members, Community and Protective Services Committee

The London Housing Registry is requesting delegation status at the Community and Protective Services Committee in January 2014. In honour of our upcoming 30 year anniversary we would like to thank the City of London for their continued support in assisting the Registry over the years. At this time, the Registry would be pleased to provide a power point presentation to outline highlights of the past year, client demographics, programs and services, community partnerships, and impacts we have had on the community.

The Registry's role in the community for the past 30 years has been to assist those who are homeless or at risk of becoming homeless find and maintain housing in the private sector. The London Housing Registry follows the Housing First Strategy which maintains the principles of prevention, securing and sustainability with no precondition to services. Under this strategy, the London Housing Registry emphasis the need for consumer choice and self-determination which is fundamental to the long term being of the client.

Thank you for your consideration and we look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Shelley Milos Executive Director, London Housing Registry